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The Secretariat of the Conference on Interaction and 

Confidence Building Measures in Asia (CICA) presents its 
compliments to the Embassies of the Member States in Ankara, 

Dushanbe, Moscow, Nur-Sultan and Tashkent and in reference of 
 

Secretariat’s note verbale № 19-5/59emb dated 16 March 2020, 
 

regarding the Financial Report, has the honour to communicate the 

following. 

The Secretariat circulated the Financial Report in accordance 

with article 8.2 of the 'Financial Regulations of CICA Secretariat'. In 

addition to the circulated report, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of 

the Republic of Kazakhstan has requested additional information 

(mentioned in enclosed note verbale). 

Secretariat will be able to circulate the requested additional 

information among the Member States, only after ending of the 

quarantine regime enforced in Nur-Sultan due to the COVID-19 

pandemic. 

The Secretariat avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the  

Embassies of the Member States the assurances of its highest 

consideration.  

   Nur-Sultan,  1 April 2020  

 
        EMBASSIES OF CICA MEMBER STATES 

 Ankara, Dushanbe, Moscow, Nur-Sultan, Tashkent  
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Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of 

Kazakhstan presents its compliments to the Secretariat of the 

Conference on Interaction and Confidence Building 

Measures in Asia (CICA) and in response to the 

Secretariat’s note №19-5/59emb dated 16 March 2020 has 

the honour to request the following information: 

- Regarding the reasons for under expenditure of 

budget funds allocated for “Library, subscriptions 

and publication of informational materials” and 

“Personnel training” (Items 2.5 and 4.4 of 

Secretariat’s Financial Report; 

- Regarding the business trips of the Secretariat in 

2019 (full report on financial expenditures, 

objectives, results and dates of the trips). 

Ministry avails itself of this opportunity to renew to 

the Secretariat its assurances of its highest consideration. 

Nur-Sultan, 18 March 2020 
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